Minutes of the

 Faculty Senate Plenary

April 18, 2013
Shepard Hall 95
The City College


Present: President Coico, Provost Trevisan, Deputy Chief Hartnett, Sr. Associate Provost Cintron, AVP Lloyd, VP Panchal; Senior Registrar D. Matos; Deans: E. Driscoll, J. Mercado G. Ranalli, E. Weitz,; Director: M. Brownlee; M. R. Strzeszewski, Senators:  P. Brass, H. Carter, M. Castiglioni, M. Chang, W. Crain, C. Dalglish, J. Davis, J. Gallagher, E. Handy, B. Judell, C. Lascar, R. Laurich, J. Lee, M. Lutz, R. Miller, S. Pittson,  A. Ratner, R. Raj, S. Reshadi, S. Rings, J. Wilner,  C. Watkins, M. Woessner; 

Guests: V. Boudreau, B. Cronin, D. Disalvo, A. Feigenberg, E. Friedman ,K. Foster, L. Galman, G. Hasip – Vera, J. Kinsley,  R. Melara , R. Menon, , L. Paik, C. Riobo, E. Smiley

1. The meeting was called to order at 2:08 p.m.

2. The minutes of the March 21, 2013 meeting were approved.
3. Remarks of the Chair—Professor  Raj
· The Executive Committee met on April 11 and discussed:
· The state of IT (we are years behind)

· Several searches are currently underway and others have not yet started. The Executive Committee is concerned about the College’s difficulty recruiting a diverse, highly qualified pool of candidates. In addition, there are irregularities in procedures used and screening of applications. Executive Committee input should be sought on all newly created positions at the level of associate deans and higher.  
· Similar discussions took place in the Committee on Inclusion and Excellence (CIE) meeting last week under the leadership of Professor Watkins.  The role of CIE was discussed, as well as the role the Diversity Officer must play to contain irregularities in new searches. 

· Proposed budget distribution to deans for discussion has been of concern to the Executive Committee.  V.P. Posman is clarifying some of the concerns.

· PSC-Travel Funds given to the College were not properly distributed to faculty for scholarly pursuit. 

· The president announced to the Executive Committee that she will be recommending Professor Arthur Spears for the Presidential Professorship based on the recommendation of the Faculty Committee on Personnel Matters and P and B.

· The Executive Committee nominated five members for consideration for the Presidential Award for Excellence in Scholarship, Teaching and Student Services. 

· The Valedictorian Committee interviewed more than 10 top ranking students at the College and selected Jan Stepinski as Valedictorian and Vijay Nazareth as salutatorian.  
· Professor Gallagher will continue to be our Ombudsperson for the AY 2013.  Our congratulations to her for her dedicated services to our College. 

· CCNY is the first to complete our delegation obligations to the UFS compared to the other CUNY campuses.

· The Executive Committee also discussed the name change for the Division of Social Sciences and felt that the matter is of College-wide importance and also should be debated in the Senate.
· Effective April 29, 2013, two faculty members on the Review Committee will be voting members. Thank you to the president for supporting this effort.

· Chancellor Matthew Goldstein is stepping down and our well wishes go to him for best of health.   We also thank him for his dedicated service and accomplishments at CUNY for over 13 years.  
4. Remarks of the President—President Coico

· President Coico thanked Professor Raj for his role in the governance changes.
· She expressed sympathy for those who were injured or died in the Boston bombings. She also encouraged us to be aware of anxious students in our classes who may have been affected by the bombings.
· The provost search is in the final stages and name of the provost will be announced in a few weeks.
· The dean’s searches are running a bit behind.
5. Items for Discussion
· Praveen Panchal, VP of Information Technology, discussed the state of IT at CCNY. 

· He identified five problem areas: insufficient experienced staff/staff development, oversubscribed wireless and wired networks, nine separate email systems at CCNY, information security (understanding it’s everyone’s responsibility), and  obsolete classroom technology. 

· Focus groups for faculty, staff, and students will be held on April 23, 2013 in the Hoffman atrium.
· Faculty and staff were encouraged to submit their responses to the online technology survey.

· Online Learning Task Force report—Professor Crain
· The task force has met twice and their recommendations include: that the task force is made permanent, and that the primary responsibility for hybrid courses lies with departments. 
· The exact role of governance bodies still needs to be determined. 

· The task force will have a written report available in the fall.

· Name change for social science division (debate)

·  There was a lot of discussion re: the proposed name change from Division of Social Science to The Colin Powell School for Civic and Global Leadership.
· It was noted that the name change already had been approved by CLAS Faculty Council.

6. Report of the Ombudsperson—Professor Gallagher 
· Dr. Gallagher reported that the biology and chemistry departments met with the Sophie Davis School to discuss the process of easing Sophie Davis students into the sciences.
The meeting was adjourned at 3:28 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Sherri Rings

Secretary

